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Events for the week beginning 9th December 2019  
               
Monday 9.00 - 10.30 Woodwind Lessons Music Room 2 Miss Gunn 
 9.00 - 12.00 Yr 5/6 Gymnastics Competition (Selected pupils) Miss Homer 
 12.00 - 1.00 Change for Life selected pupils Yr 6 School Field Pacesetters 
 12.00 - 3.30 Guitar Lessons Music Room 2 Miss Parker 
 1.30 - 2.30 KS2 Choir visit Pytchley Court Pytchley Court Mrs Marsh 
 3.30 - 4.30 Running Club KS2 School Field Mrs Devereux Mrs Varrier  
 3.35 - 4.45 Freestyle Soccer Group 1 Main Hall Mr Rust 
 4.50 - 5.50 Freestyle Soccer Group 2 Main Hall Mr Rust 
   
 

Tuesday 9.00 - 3.30 Rocksteady Music Music Room 2 Mr Grainger 
 9.10 - 9.40 School Council Meeting Room Mrs Hancock 
 12.05 - 1.00 Football—Year 5/6 School Field Mrs Heynolds 
 6.30 - 8.00 Taekwon-do Main Hall Mr Bonfield 
 6.30 - 7.30 Weight - Watchers Small Hall Mrs Middleton 
  
Wednesday 11.55 - 12.15 Year 2 Choir to Pensioners Lunch HD Classroom Mrs Devereux Mrs Willis 
 2.15 - 3.15 Christmas Performance KS1 Main Hall KS1 Teachers 
 6.00 - 7.00  Christmas Performance KS2 Group A Main Hall Group A Teachers  
      
Thursday 8.50 - 1.20   Guitar Lessons  Music Room 2  Mr Draper  
 12.00 - 1.00 Brass Band - Selected children IR Classroom Mr Rayner  
 3.30 - 4.15 KS2 Choir Main Hall Mrs Marsh Mrs Varrier 
 3.30 - 4.30 Community Club - selected Yr 2 Boniface House Mrs Sparkes Miss Redgwell 
 6.00 - 7.00 Christmas Performance KS1 Main Hall KS1 Teachers 
  
Friday  Christmas Jumper Day 

 9.00 - 12.00 Violin/Viola Lessons Music Room 2  Mr Ebrahim  
 12.15 - 12.50 Change for Life selected pupils Yr 6 School Field Pacesetters 
 12.30 - 1.00 Orchestra selected pupils Music Room 2 Mr Ebrahim Mrs Marsh 
 12.45 - 3.15 Year 5 Swimming Lings Forum Mr Rayner Mrs McCrory 
 6.00 - 7.00 Christmas Performance KS2 Group A Main Hall Group A Teachers 
 

 
Sunday 10.30 - 11.45 Brixworth Community Church Informal Service Rev Andy Lloyd Williams 

 
 
 
 

We are delighted to announce that we raised £3361 
At the Christmas Bazaar 



 

 

 

 

Assembly Theme  
 

Week Commencing: 
9th December 2019 

Christmas 
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Attendance class of the week: 
25th - 29th November 2019 

97.4% 
 

Miss Duckworth 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Christmas Jumper day is on Friday 13th 

December.  Children will be invited to wear a 
Christmas Jumper to school, with their school 
uniform, in support of Save the Children. If you 

would like to make a voluntary donation there will 
be a collection box available.  

Christingle 
 

Foundation Stage children are  
attending their Christingle service on  
Thursday 19th December at  
All Saints Church.  
 

Parents and friends are most welcome to join us 
and should meet us in the church by 10.30 am.  
 

If any parents are able to accompany us in            
walking to and from the church please contact 
your child’s teacher. 

Foundation Parent Readers 
 
Thank you to all the parents who have come in to 
share stories with our classes on a Tuesday, the 
children have really enjoyed it and we hope you 
have too. 
 
Due to the timetables of practising for our      
Christmas concert we will take a break from these 
sessions till after Christmas and will start again on 
Tuesday 14th January 2.55-3.15pm. 
 
Thank you for your support. 

BCC Outdoor Nativity - KS2 Choir 
 
The KS2 Choir have been invited to sing at the 
BCC Outdoor Nativity which takes place outside 
the library on Sunday 15th December at 4pm.  
 
This is a long-standing, popular event within the 
community and I am excited at the prospect of our 
choir having the opportunity to participate.  
 
Children participating should arrive outside the   
library from 3.45pm where there will be a          
designated seating area for the children.  

 
Please be aware that parents will remain         

responsible for their children for the  
duration of this event.  

 
Kind regards, 
Mrs S Marsh 

Good Luck 
 
 
 
 
 

Good luck to Molly F who is performing in        
Cinderella at the Royal and Derngate and also    

Taleisha C who is staring in Aladdin at the Castle 
Theatre Wellingborough. 

Christmas Card Post Box 
 

The Christmas Post box is at the top of the ramp.  
 

To help with the delivery of the 
cards please make sure that all 

cards clearly show the full name 
and class of the receiving child. 

 
KS1 and KS2 Christmas Performances  

 

Children have been given 
2 tickets for each         
performance they are in. 
 

If you are unable to use 
the tickets issued to you, 
please feel free to pass 
them on to other family 
members and other  
parents who would be able to use them.  
 

After this, if there are any remaining tickets, please 
hand them into the school office to enable us to  
calculate the correct number of seats for each    
performance.  
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Congratulations to the following children who won awards for consistently upholding one or 

more of the school values.   

Respect 
Amelie W, Faith R, Scarlett C 

Aspiration 
Storey de R, Corey P 

Inclusion 
Ianis J, Nancie M, Finlay A,  

Grace L 

Buying books for Christmas? Help us get free books 

for our school! 

What is Big Book Boost?  
 
Big Book Boost is The Book People's brand new fundraising scheme. Every time you 
place an order with us over £10, they will donate £1 to a school of your choice for them 
to spend on books! With your help they aim to donate 1 MILLION Books to UK 
schools by 2022.  
 
How can you be a Big Book Booster?  
 
You can choose your school then simply start shopping! Once you’re ready to check 
out, you can either login or set up your account and off you go! 
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For the performances parents should enter the school through the doors at the POD entrance. 
Children are required for all performances, if for any reason they are unable to attend please 
let the class teachers know as soon as possible.  

 
 

KS1 pupils should return to school no earlier than 5.40 pm on the evenings of their  
performances. Pupils will be ready for collection at 6.55pm. Pupils will go home in their        
costumes on the Wednesday afternoon and should arrive in costume on Thursday evening.  
 
KS2 children should arrive at school on the evening of their production by 5.40pm, and no    
earlier than 5.30pm. Performers will enter the school via the main school office entrance. The 
entrance for the audience is through the doors at the POD entrance. Pupils must be collected 
after the evening performance as no pupil will be allowed to walk home alone.  Pupils will be 
ready for collection at 7.05pm. 
 

Recording of the performances will be allowed for family use only.  
Please do not use flash photography during the performance. 

 
The PTA will be selling raffle tickets prior to each performance at 20p per ticket or £1 per strip 

The prizes for each performances will be either 2 bottles of wine, Box of Chocolates or Poinsettia.  

Proceeds from the raffle will go towards the PTA Library Project.  
     

  
Please bring your tickets with you for admission to the performances.  

 

In order to safeguard all pupils we must insist that no digital images taken at these  
performances are uploaded to on-line media or social network sites. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

Foundation Stage 
18th December 2019 

9.15am and 2.45pm Performances 
 

 

Tickets have not been issued for the above event                                  
but seats have been booked.  

Please contact the school office if you have changes to your original request.  
 

The PTA will be selling raffle tickets prior to each performance at 20p per ticket or £1 per strip 
The prizes for each performances will be either 2 bottles of wine, Box of Chocolates, or Poinsettia.  

  Proceeds from the raffle will go towards the PTA Library Project. 
 

  



 

 

On Thursday 28th November we headed over to Weedon to play our next league match. This was a very 
tough match on a muddy pitch. Both teams were very even but at half time Weedon were winning 2-0. We 
had a great start to the second half and we scored 2 goals to make it 2-2. Both teams had chances but       
unfortunately Weedon scored to make the final result 3-2.  
 
The team consisted of: Kai P, Jamie Y, AJ McC, George F, Gracie G,  
James B, Deurice T, Charlie D, George B and Luke H. 
 

On Monday 2nd December we played our final league match against Long Buckby. We had a tricky start but 
took the lead and then we scored a further 3 goals to make it 4-0 at half time. In the second half Long 
Buckby had some good chances but thankfully Kai Pearce was there to keep a clean sheet. We scored       
another two goals to make the final score 6-0. We now have to wait to hear where we have finished in our 
league . 
 
The team consisted of: Kai P, Jamie Y, AJ McC, George F, Jake C, Lucas H, Harriot R, Deurice T, 

Charlie D and Luke H.  
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NMPAT Autumn Music Festival 
 
At school we have a small number of musicians who 
have auditioned for the NMPAT County groups and 
been successful in gaining a place in these groups that 
rehearse each week.  
 
Recently NMPAT held their Autumn Music Festival 
which saw many groups perform over the course of the 
weekend alongside musicians from across the county. 
Lucy S performed in the County Junior Wind  
Ensemble, Bella G was part of the County Junior Wind 
Orchestra and Charlie M performed with the County 
Junior Strings. Molly F is also part of the County Junior 
Strings but was unfortunately unable to perform that 
weekend.  

I got into the County Junior Woodwind Ensemble and I had my first concert on the 23rd November. The 
concert was really fun and I can’t wait for my next one. CJWE is really fun and I am so lucky to be in it.  

Lucy S Yr 6 
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Christmas Meal 
 

FS/KS1 - Thursday 19th December 
KS2 - Wednesday 18th December                     

 

Last Date to Order                             
Wednesday 11th December 

 

On Wednesday 18th December if your child is in 
FS or KS1 they are able to have a packed lunch                  
provided for them from Kingswood. Please             
order on their website. There is not a hot meal   
alternative on this day. 
 
On Thursday 19th December if your child is in 
KS2 they should bring a packed lunch from home 
or order the packed lunch option on the  
Kingswood website. There is not a hot meal  
alternative on this day. 

Final Day Celebrations 
 

Final day celebrations will be activities planned 
within year groups. Children will be able to        
attend school in their own clothes/party clothes. 
Lunch time will be a normal lunch. During the 
afternoon classes will share a snack ‘party’       
consisting of squash, crisps and biscuits which are 
kindly provided by the PTA.  


